THE RT HON DAVID JONES MP/AS



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Cllr Hugh Evans OBE Leader Denbighshire County Council RUTHIN LL15 9A7

12 November 2021

Dear Cllr Evans,

LEVELLING-UP FUND BID

I am writing to confirm my support for Denbighshire County Council's element of the Clwyd West Levelling-up Fund bid.

I have worked closely with Council members and officers over the last few months, as well as with members of Ruthin Town Council and interested members of the public, to help produce a proposal that has real merit and will, I trust, meet with Government approval.

Indeed, I believe that the proposal will be transformational for Ruthin, the villages of Gwyddelwern and Bryneglwys and the Loggerheads and Moel Famau Country Parks. As well as delivering very substantial improvements to the built environment of the historic town of Ruthin, it will provide important, much-needed community facilities in two rural villages and help support healthy, sustainable outdoor recreation.

In short, the bid will, if successful, make the already beautiful town of Ruthin and its surrounding area an even pleasanter place to live and enjoy life. It will also significantly enhance the important visitor economy.

I would like to record my personal thanks to you, your fellow councillors and council officers for the tremendous work you have all put in to produce this excellent proposal. I hope it will now meet with the formal approval of the Council and I look forward to continuing to work with you to deliver it to fruition.

Kind regards,

THE RT HON DAVID JONES MP/AS (Clwyd West/Gorllewin Clwyd)

T: 020 7219 8070 - www.davidjonesmp.co.uk

To view our privacy notice, please go to www.davidjonesmp.co.uk/privacy-notice